
From: Joseph Miller [mailto:jmiller@saintmarys.edu]  
Sent: Saturday, September 10, 2016 11:15 AM 
To: Planning and Sustainability Commission <psc@portlandoregon.gov> 
Subject: Testimony re Proposed Fossil Fuel Infrastructure Code Changes 
 
Planning and Sustainability Commission  
1900 SW 4th Avenue, Suite 7100 
Portland,Oregon 97201 
 
Dear Members of the PSC, 
 
Thanks for your July and August draft proposed code changes to implement Portland's landmark 
fossil fuel policy to “actively oppose expansion of infrastructure whose primary purpose is 
transporting or storing fossil fuels in or through Portland or adjacent waterways.” 
 
While I applaud and support the changes you have proposed, I join with many groups (Oregon 
Physicians for Social Responsibility, Columbia Riverkeeper, 350PDX, Audubon Society of 
Portland, Portland Rising Tide, etc.) in requesting that additional changes be made to: 
 
-- eliminate the exception for new projects that are 5 million gallons or less, 
-- ban all new fossil fuel terminals, including those designed for liquefied natural gas (LNG) or 
gaseous fuel storage. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Joseph Miller PhD 
1030 SW Jefferson St., Apt. 534 
Portland, Oregon 97201 
 
Member, Environmental Health Working Group, Oregon Physicians for Social Responsibility 
Former Member, Board of Directors, Oregon Physicians for Social Responsibility 
Member (representing Oregon PSR), Oregon DEQ Conversion Technology Rulemaking 
Advisory Committee (2012) 
 


